
Habitat GIT Steering Committee Call

February 8th 12- 2PM

Participants: Jeff Horan (GIT Chair), Jennifer Greiner (Coordinator), Megan Hession (Staff), Lee Karrh (SAV WG), Melanie Steinkamp (WAT), Bernie Marczyk (WAT), Mark Secrist (Stream Health WG), Tom Parham (Habitat GIT), Mary Ann Ottinger (UMD), Doug Stang (NY), Scott Carney (PA), Jim Hedrick (WV), Wayne Lehman (DE). 

Action Items:

· Doug Stang and Mark Hudy will draft a recommendation letter to the Chesapeake Bay Management Board (MB) to request the approval of using the brook trout patch metric as the appropriate measure of native brook trout status in the Chesapeake Bay Watershed for consideration at March 8th MB meeting.
· Jeff Horan will distribute the Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture and Habitat GIT’s brook trout patch metric monitoring recommendations to the Steering Committee as soon as the recommendation letter is drafted.
· Megan Hession will distribute the Management Board membership list so that Steering Committee members can brief their Management Board representatives on the brook trout recommendations in advance of the March 7th Management Board meeting.
· Megan Hession will send a doodle poll to determine the best day and time for standing Steering Committee calls.
· Steering Committee members are invited to participate in the planning of upcoming workshops on stream restoration and targeting wetland
· PA representative Doug Carney informed us on Friday that he had accepted a new job and would no longer be in State service.  Jeff Horan will contact Tim Schaeffer and Cindy Dunn to request they appoint a new Pa representative to the Steering Committee.
Mission and Goals of the Habitat GIT and Workgroups

Detailed information on the goals and objectives of the Habitat GIT and its workgroups (Wetland Action Team, Fish Passage Workgroup, Stream Health Workgroup, and SAV Workgroup) can be found in the meeting materials or online at http://www.chesapeakebay.net/groups/group/habitat_goal_implementation_team.  

This Steering Committee was established to enhance connections with State natural resource agencies and catalyze action within the Habitat GIT and its work groups and partners. 

Steering Committee Member Expectations

Melanie Steinkamp and Bernie Marczyk (Wetland Action Team):  The Wetland Action Team will be helping to set up smaller action teams in each state.  They hope to use the Steering Committee to help reach the appropriate contacts in each state.

Mark Secrist (Stream Health Workgroup):  Mark will be co-chairing the Stream Health Workgroup with Ron Klauda.  He would like the workgroup to become more active, and be able to provide Chesapeake Bay Program partners with technical advice on stream restoration and guidance on prioritization.

Lee Karrh (SAV Workgroup): The SAV Workgroup is in the process of revising its strategy and work plan to incorporate lessons learned from large scale restoration efforts that yielded mixed results.  Lee hopes that the Steering Committee can help advocate for the SAV Workgroup as it manages adaptively  based on the recent guidance received in the STAC review.

Mary Ann Ottinger (UMD):  Mary Ann hopes to build strong relationships between the CBP and academic institutions in the watershed.  She also looking for opportunities to collaborate with partners and provide support through sponsorship of interns with needed expertise within the Bay program.
Tom Parham (Habitat GIT):  Tom hopes that the Steering Committee can help strengthen lines of communication between workgroups and the Management Board.

Doug Stang (NY): Doug hopes to use the Steering Committee and GIT as a forum to develop a structured approach to conserving upland aquatic habitat, regional restoration prioritizations, and find support for ongoing work in his state.

Scott Carney (PA): Scott would like to use the Steering Committee to advocate for a pragmatic approach to restoration.  He would also like to find an opportunity to share with the group some of the PA experiences in implementing cost effective stream restoration approaches.
Wayne Lehman (DE): Wayne would like to use the Steering Committee to help integrate restoration practitioners from across the many agencies and divisions working on restoration issues in DE.

Jim Hedrick (WV): Jim would like to use the Steering Committee to find support and funding for ongoing work in his state.

Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture Patch Metrics

Doug Stang presented information on recommendations on an assessment and monitoring program for brook trout in the Chesapeake Bay watershed based on brook trout occupancy of contiguous catchments.  The EBTJV and Habitat GIT will be presenting these recommendations to the Management Board during their March 8 meeting that will recommend a new metric for assessing and measuring success (or failure) of native brook trout within the Bay watershed.  Jeff will distribute the recommendation letter to Steering Committee members as soon as it becomes available.  It would be helpful for Steering Committee members to brief the Management Board representative for their state on the recommendations in advance of the Management Board meeting.

Upcoming Opportunities

Linking living resources and water quality work

There is a lot of interest in linking habitat and living resource restoration work to water quality benefits in order to promote habitat restoration and take advantage of opportunities in state WIPs.  FWS has a new employee, Debra Hopkins, starting in Annapolis on February 13th. Debra will be working on finding opportunities for habitat restoration in the state WIPs and linking habitat restoration to water quality improvements.  If there are specific needs your state or work group has related to BMP standards for habitat restoration practices, please contact Jeff.
Scott Carney shared the progress that Pennsylvania has made linking fish habitat enhancement to water quality improvements.  Scott will share a brochure developed in PA about habitat enhancement in design.   

STAR/GIT Workshop- Stream and Aquatic Functions Workshop

There are several CBP groups working on stream issues; the Habitat GIT is seeks to restore degraded stream habitat, the Healthy Watershed GIT seeks to protect healthy streams, the Forestry Workgroup is encouraging forest riparian buffers and the Non-tidal Workgroup seeks to monitor and improve non-tidal water quality.  The CBP Science Technical Analysis and Reporting team would like to hold a workshop bringing together representatives from each of these groups.  The Habitat GIT and Steering Committee members are invited to help plan this workshop.  Mark Secrist and Scott Carney expressed in the workshop.

STAC/GIT Workshop- Maximizing Benefits of Aquatic Habitat Restoration

The Habitat GIT is in the process of applying for funds to hold a workshop on targeting wetland and shallow water habitat restoration to areas that maximize benefits to living resources and water quality, and areas that are likely to persist with sea level rise.   Workshop applications are due March 16th.  Steering Committee members are invited to help develop the proposal and plan the workshop.  Bernie Marczyk and Lee Karrh expressed interest in the workshop.


